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At its meeting of June 28,2018, the Empowerment Congress West Area Neighborhood Development 
Council Board unanimously voted to name the soon-to-be constructed playground at the Jim Gilliam 
Recreation Center after Julius Phillips. In addition, the Board unanimously voted to name the soon-to 
be-constructed splash pad at the Recreation Center after Gregory Horn. Naming these areas within 
the Recreation Center will be a fitting tribute to the lives of these two men, who have so greatly 
inspired the Baldwin Hills community.

I THEREFORE MOVE that the Board of Recreation and Parks Commissioners be requested to name 
the new playground located within the Jim Gilliam Recreation Center at 4000 South La Brea Avenue 
as the “Julius Phillips Playground.”

I FURTHER MOVE that the Board of Recreation and Parks Commissioners be requested to name 
the new splash pad located within the Recreation Center as the “Gregory Horn Splash Pad.”

PRESENTED BY:
HERB J. WESSON, JR. 
Councilmember, 10th District

v

cc

SECONDED BY: \ j

AUG 2 8 2018


